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The letter from the minister of State for Regional Growth and Local Government has 
been circulated to Cllrs, a further copy is attached to this briefing note, confirming 
that the Government will not be extending the regulations to permit remote meetings, 
this means from the 7th May 2021 Council meetings, including Committee meetings 
but excluding Working Party Meetings, will return to face-to-face.   
 
The Parish Council’s Annual Parish Council Meeting has been moved to 7pm on 
Tuesday 4th May 2021 which means this can continue as a remote meeting.  As it 
stands at the moment the May Committee meetings will need to be face-to-face. 
 
Face-to-face meetings are required to comply with COVID-Secure and social 
distancing regulations and be open to the public.  The Beechfield Centre can 
accommodate 10 people socially distanced, therefore, Committee meetings, subject 
to public attendance, could be held in the Beechfield Centre, but Full Council 
meetings will have to be held elsewhere, we are currently pursuing the capacity and 
availability of the Fremington Parish Hall to facilitate meetings.  
 
A court case is being pursued by the National Association of Local Councils (NALC) 
and the Association of Democratic Services Officers (ADSO) that the existing 
regulations permit remote meetings, however, a decision is not expected on this until 
the end of April at the earliest.  
 
The Parish Council needs to consider how it will protect and ensure the safety of 
Cllrs, members of the public and staff in attending meetings from the 7th May 2021, 
especially those that are vulnerable or shielding.  
 
Some of the options available and being considered by other Councils are listed 
below for your consideration:  
 

1. Delegate decisions to the Executive Officer – this would mean that Council 
and Committee meetings do not have to be legally convened and can be held 
remotely, Cllrs could debate and advise the officer of decisions in the same 
way you would at meetings, but all decisions would be made under delegated 
authority and then could not be challenged as unlawful.  
 

2. Only Cllrs must be physically present at Council meetings, therefore the public 
and Officer(s) can attend via a remote link the cost of the equipment to 
facilitate is currently being pursued, this would reduce the number of people 
present and therefore the risk.  
 

3. If the weather is dry, then meetings could be held outside, but this is obviously 
weather dependant and not reliable, it does not facilitate a secure platform for 
confidential matters.  
 

4. Continue with remote meetings on the pretence that it is a pandemic, and the 
Council is protecting the health and safety of its members, staff and members 
of the public, several other town and parish councils are taking the stance that 
so many will continue with remote meetings it is unlikely that decisions will be  
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challenged in a court of law and if they are the courts will not have time to 
deal with all of the cases – this is not a way forward that I would recommend 
and if the Council is inclined to proceed then I would suggest you ensure you 
consider all of the implications and build a strong evidence base for the 
decision.  

Please note – whichever format the Council decides to proceed with the Annual 
Governance and Accountability Return cannot be delegated and must be agreed at a 
Council meeting, therefore, a physical Full Council meeting will have to be held in 
June to agree the AGAR ahead of the submission deadline.  

I would not suggest making a decision at the April Meeting but instead asking 
questions and considering the options available ready to make a decision on the way 
forward at the May 2021 meeting.  
 
V Woodhouse 
April 2021 






